
CCCTS VICTORIA CHAPTER 

BOARD MEETING via ZOOM—Thursday 19 May, 2020 @ 9.30 am 

Present: Alex Laird—President; Allen Olsen—Treasurer; Donna Kerkhoven—Ride Co-ordinator; 

Don Mais—Social Convener; ilka Olsen—Secretary 

  

Call to Order—9.44 am 

1.​ VICTORIA HUB & SPOKE/SEPT 2020​
 

Discussion of whether to cancel or postpone the Victoria Hub & Spoke due to the ongoing 
restrictions of COVID-19. Consensus reached to immediately notify National that the Chapter 
wishes to postpone until spring 2021. Discussion led to the following: 

  

MOTION Be it resolved that the Victoria Chapter cancel the Hub & Spoke and revisit it in 2021 
with a yet undisclosed date. 

  

Moved by Alex Seconded by Don Carried 

  

Action: Alex to contact George Zoern, National Hub & Spoke Director, 

Juergen Harding, Treasurer and Doris Marin, Ride Coordinator. 

Action: Allen will contact the three Victoria motels to advise of event cancellation. 

  

2.​ TREASURER’S REPORT​
 

Allen reported the receipt of $400 from National for Chapter operating expenses. Account 
balance is $5,702. 

  



3.​ CHAPTER GROUP RIDES—Brief discussion. No rides will be scheduled for the 
foreseeable future due to the virus and continued advised social-distancing.​
 

  

4.​ Miscellaneous—Don mentioned annual events and possible cancellations. Further 
discussion if & when restrictions are lifted.​
 

  

Meeting adjourned 10.20 am 


